
 

 

May 9, 2025 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3629 

Available May 20, 2025: New Provider Type for Rural Emergency 
Hospitals 
The Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP), Nevada Medicaid, is creating a new provider type (PT) 96 
specialty 896 for Rural Emergency Hospitals (REH). Effective May 20, 2025, providers will use the Online Provider 
Enrollment (OPE) tool to request enrollment with Nevada Medicaid under PT 96 specialty 896. This PT was created 
to allow enrollment for an REH to provide emergency department services, observation care, and other outpatient 
medical and health services. Once available in the OPE tool, eligible providers may request to backdate their 
enrollment effective date to March 1, 2025. 

A new rate will be established for this PT and specialty. REH enrolled providers will receive an additional 5% 
payment above the current outpatient services rate for each service rendered.  

Once available, the Enrollment Checklist and Billing Guide for this new PT will be posted on the Provider 
Enrollment Checklists webpage and the Provider Billing Information webpage, respectively, and the PT and 
specialty will be ready to search using the “Search Providers” feature in the Provider Web Portal (PWP). 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/checklist.aspx
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/checklist.aspx
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/BillingInfo.aspx

